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NEWSLETTER 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

On behalf of the staff I’d like to welcome back to term 2. I 

hope you all enjoyed your Easter break and have         

recharged the batteries ready for a productive term of 

learning at Warrawong High.  

Some exciting student centred activities are occurring or 

are being planned for this term. Led by student and staff 

teams some of these activities include:  

Our Wellbeing team have attended a Year 9 camp to  

Wombaroo, in the Southern Highlands. Students          

participated in such activities as: tree climb, high ropes 

and giant swing. Our teachers reported back that our    

students enjoyed themselves in all the activities and 

made some life long memories. Thank you to our      

amazing year advisor Miss Allnutt, thank you also to Miss 

Fallo and Mr Stefanelli who also gave up their time to 

support this event and our students. 

Our Student Representative Council (SRC) are preparing 

for their induction and Education week activities. Their 

induction involves a school assembly whereby students 

will be recognised for their leadership and appointment to 

the SRC. The students will undertake a pledge in their 

support of the school community. Education week       

preparations are also taking shape: The theme this year 

is ‘Every Student, Every Voice’ as such we will host a 

Community of Schools public speaking competition      

during this week. We will also be opening the school 

classrooms to the community and hold a whole school 

assembly which celebrates our diversity. ‘Carnivale’ will 

also return in term 3.  

Our school Technology team is student centred and as 

such are always developing improvements in our school 

which cater to the future learner being; collaborative,  

creative, critical thinker and communicative. This team is 

now exploring a futures focused learning space in our 

school with plans to design a prototype which then can 

be spread to other parts of the school.  

Our Literacy team have designed and completed some 

important preparation regarding our recently completed 

NAPLAN tests.  

This team developed preparation packs, complete with 

relevant questions and activities to expose our students 

to the types of activities to expect in their testing. To 

further support our students we provided a ‘hearty’ 

breakfast on the days the tests are conducted. 

Our ATSI team are preparing for the upcoming        

NAIDOC week. To support this celebration we are   

developing an inclusive program of activities to 

acknowledge the contribution and recognition of       

Aboriginal people in our school and wider community. 

Cultural activities and a recognition assembly are being 

planned and will be inclusive of our local elders.  

Our Professional learning team focus on developing 

teacher capacity in delivering student centred learning 

in order to engage our students. At our most recent 

staff meeting our Head Teacher Teaching and       

Learning, Emma Wilkins led professional learning for 

teachers in providing students with effective feedback. 

This professional learning included: presenting        

feedback in manageable units, being specific and clear 

with feedback messages, keeping feedback as simple 

as possible and to providing feedback after learners 

have attempted a solution. Our belief is that for         

students to improve, relevant, timely and constructive 

feedback will enable our students to add value to their 

work, which will improve upon their results.  

P.T.O. 
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On the staffing front, I would like to congratulate; Steig Nordstrom who has accepted a position at Warilla Office as our 

Regions Transition Officer, Nicole McGoogan who has accepted a teacher position at Randwick Girls High School and 

Lyle Sansbury who has accepted alternate employment in Aboriginal mentoring.   

Congratulations and thank you to all. 

Finally, I look forward to seeing you all at our next Parent Engagement Group meeting on Wednesday 29
th
 May 2019 

commencing at 6 pm in the Common room. 

Brad Hughes 
Principal 

 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL REPORT 

It has most certainly been a busy start to Term Two and we would like to commend the vast majority of our students 

for their positive behaviour so far. This was reflected in the fact that 120 students were invited to and attended the  

Incentive Excursion to the Easter Show on the last day of Term One. Thank you to Mrs Daenell for her wonderful    

organisation of this excursion and to the rest of the staff who attended. Congratulations to the Year 9 students who 

attended camp in Week Two at Wombaroo. Another big thank you to Ms Allnutt for her terrific organisation of the camp 

as well as to Mrs Fallo and Mr Stefanelli who attended. 

Year 12 received their reports on Monday 20
th
 May so it is important that each student takes the time to evaluate their 

progress so far with their parents/carers. Student conferencing took place on Tuesday 21
st
 May which gave each     

student the opportunity to meet with the teachers of Year 12 in order to reflect but also to discuss what other support 

mechanisms could be implemented to assist them in achieving the best possible HSC result. Thank you to Mrs      

Goldspink, Mrs Wilkins and Mrs Hijazi for their coordination of student conferencing. 

As you would be aware by now, all of the winter stock is available in our school uniform shop situated near the school 

library. Opening hours are now Tuesday from 8-11 am and Friday from 1-4 pm. We really appreciate the effort made 

by the students and parents/carers who have purchased the new uniform which continues to be heavily subsidised by 

the school. It is expected that all of our Year 7 and 11 students are in the correct new winter uniform whilst any        

students who have not yet purchased the new shell or fleece jackets are reminded that they should be wearing a plain 

black jumper devoid of any big logos. If your child requires any financial assistance with uniform please contact Mrs 

Daenell at the school. 

We are looking forward to our incoming Year 7 students for 2020 attending the school on the 3
rd

 and 4
th
 June to       

undertake online reading and numeracy assessments which have been developed by the Australian Council for      

Educational Research. These Progressive Achievement Assessments are designed to provide objective, norm        

referenced information to teachers and parents/carers about their students’ skills and understanding of a range of key 

areas. These assessments will also allow Warrawong High School to start evaluating how to best support the learning 

of all of our students transitioning into high school. Mr Stanizzo and Mr Curley have visited each of our five feeder    

primary schools in order to discuss and explain the purpose of these assessments to the respective students and staff. 

A reminder that if any parent/carer has any concerns regarding an incident or the academic progress of your child in a 

particular subject that is advised that you contact the teacher concerned in the first instance or the Head Teacher of 

that particular subject. This process should result in the matter being resolved in a more timely fashion.  

We are looking forward to many of our students participating in AIME once again in 2019 but also sharing shortly with 

our parents/carers the Personal Learning Pathway Plans which members of our Aboriginal Learning Team have been 

developing with each of our students. We would like to wish Lyle Sansbury who did an amazing job in his brief time as 

our Aboriginal Learning Support Officer all the best in his new job. It is anticipated that we will be in a position to      

announce his replacement in a couple of weeks. There will be an opportunity for several of our Year 9 Aboriginal     

students to participate in a Pilot Program being organised by the University of Wollongong titled Leading Culture which 

will involve two visits to the University of Wollongong Campus this term to participate in taster sessions and work with 

mentors. Thank you to Mr Oczos who organised for several of our students to take part in a joint initiative overseen by 

the Defence Force and the St George Illawarra Dragons which took place on Tuesday 21
st
 May. 

Mr Sovrano and Mr Stanizzo are currently developing learning plans with all of our Year 7 and 8 ASPIRE students. 

This entails meeting individually with each student and having them identify individual learning goals. Once these 

plans are finalised they will be communicated to parents/carers. 

Michael Stanizzo  Christine Goldspink 
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TASAM FACULTY NEWS 

During semester one in Technology Manufacturing:  7TMB have been working on the assembly of a fully lined 

tote bag. Students have learnt how to use the sewing machine and during the making of the tote bag they’ve had to 

use ironing skills on a regular occasion to press seams during the production of their tote bag. Students have learnt a 

variety of different skills e.g. joining seams to panels, topstitching creating an interesting effect, fabric handles were 

made, plus much more. The most important skill learnt was how to machine a straight line when joining fabric pieces 

together .  Tuesday 3
rd

 May 2019 students were ready to finalise their tote bag. 

Attaching right sides of the inner lining and outer bag together. Two seams are pinned and then tacked to hold the two 

layers together. With the straps sandwiched in the middle.  Next session after completing of tacking, students were 

ready to machine around the top opening.  Seams graded to eliminate bulk.  Through the opening of the side seam of 

inner lining bag, the bag was turned inside out.  Seams pressed, slightly tucking under the lining fabric so it wasn ’t   

visible.  Edge stitched using the sewing machine to complete tote bag. 
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HEAD TEACHER ADMINISTRATION NEWS  -  

MR GUNNER 

Throughout Term 1 Warrawong High School focused 

on whole day attendance at school. While we continue 

to monitor, support and engage students and families 

in ensuring they are attending each day, Term 2 will 

have a bit of a different focus.  

Students will continue to be rewarded for positive        

attendance in Term 2. Following Year 10 taking out the 

title of ‘Year Group with Best Overall Attendance’ last 

term, each year group will be battling it out to claim the 

prestigious title of: 

‘Most Punctual Year Group’ 

The year group with the lowest late arrival rate will be 

victorious! It’s true – the early bird gets the worm! 

The standings (as of 8 May) are: 

1
st
 place - Year 7  (0.28 late arrivals per student) 

2
nd

 place – Year 8  (0.44 late arrivals per student) 

3
rd

 place – Year 10 (0.48 late arrivals per student) 

4
th
 place – Year 11 (0.54 late arrivals per student) 

5
th
 place – Year 12 (0.58 late arrivals per student) 

6
th
 place – Year 9  (0.6 late arrivals per student) 

A reminder that parents and carers are expected to     

provide a valid reason for any absence within 7 days. 

This includes whole day absences, late arrivals, and    

early leavers. 

MEDIEVAL ARMS AND ARMOUR PRESENTATION 

During April, HSIE 8.1 class and Support faculty attended a 

presentation on the historical development and use of      

medieval arms and armour. There was a wide range of 

equipment on display including helmets, shields, chainmail, 

plate armour, swords, padded armour and much more. This 

was a rare opportunity to see such historical equipment up 

close and personal with students also enjoying the         

opportunity to try on some of the items. This presentation 

provided a taste of things to come for HSIE 8.1 which will 

be studying the Middle Ages this year. Mr Morales. 

AFRICAN DANCING 

Every Wednesday during break 1, girls meet together 

to dance to traditional African music, mainly from    

Burundi and Rwanda. We encourage others girls from             

Warrawong High to join us in B13 in the IEC to learn 

our dances. We want to bring together all of the        

cultural groups we have in our school to share the fun 

and joy of dancing together to vibrant, traditional      

music. Ms Leatitie, one of our IEC SLSOs, is our    

creative choreographer. 
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YEAR 9 FOOD TECHNOLOGY 

Students in Term 1 studied the unit: Food Selection and Health.  

As part of their assessment they had to research a dietary condition and discuss prevention, causes and treatment by 

adopting healthy dietary practices. Students made posters and designed a healthy snack food.  

Students who designed the healthy snacks did a fantastic job of presenting their dishes and enjoyed eating them even 

more. 

NAPIER’S NEWS- HEAD TEACHER SECONDARY STUDIES 

Years 7, 8 & 9 Learning and Assessment Folders 

Years 7, 8 and 9 students have now received their Learning and Assessment Folders. It is a resource developed to   
support students and parents in monitoring and building an understanding of the learning and assessment opportunities 

and expectations of the students at Warrawong High School. 

The folder is to be used to follow learning and assessment occurring within all subject areas and to collate the            
assessment students complete and the feedback they gain throughout the year. 

The Learning and Assessment Booklet provides students and parents with an understanding of the types of               
assessment, importance of assessment, student’s roles and responsibilities surrounding assessment and specific     
assessments students must complete in all subjects at Warrawong High School. 

Assessment is a celebration of what the students have learnt. The feedback they gain from their assessment tasks is 
valuable in helping them improve throughout their time at Warrawong High School. When collated in their Learning and 
Assessment Folders, students and parents will be able to see how the students are progressing in all subjects       
throughout the year. 

Students Online 

Students Online is a government site that works as a source for information about students study from Year 10 to the 
Higher School Certificate. All students in years 10, 11 and 12 should have a Students Online Account. 

Students Online provides students with access to their enrolment details, results for years 10, 11 and 12, student     
newsletters and HSC Examination Timetable. It also allows students to download their credentials if required.  

During their year meeting in term 1, year 10, 11 and 12 students were advised of their NESA number and were shown 
how to activate their Students Online account. If your child has not activated their account yet, they must do so ASAP. If 
your child needs further direction, they should see Mrs Napier or their Year Advisor as soon as possible. 
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VISUAL ARTS NEWS 

Early in term on, stage six students attended an excursion to the NSW Art Gallery in Sydney to view the Art Express 
exhibition, which showcases the elite artworks from the 2018 Visual arts HSC. Students engaged in artwork analyse    
activities to broaden their knowledge of mediums and conceptual content for their current and future Body of Works.  

 Later in term one five year 10 Visual Arts students Kalei, Lilyana, Stacey, Anastasia and Emilia attended an exciting 

workshop at the Wollongong Art Gallery. They explored one of the current exhibition, Monochrome Works from the     

Collection and made artworks as part of a collaborative installation, which can be viewed now at the gallery. The         

students all stated the workshop exceeded their expectations and they all thoroughly enjoyed their day. Well done girls 

for proudly representing Warrawong High School at this event.  
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NEWS FROM MR CATTLE 

Week 9 Term 2, the week beginning Monday the 24
th
 of June 2019, all Year 10 students will be required to go out on 

work experience. There will be no timetabled lessons for year 10 during that week. This is a program that supports and 

allows students the opportunity to investigate a possible career pathway and assist in finding casual employment. 

Work experience can open up your mind to the great possibilities of your career. Handled well, you can learn a lot about 
the workplace you visit, the types of education and training required to get there, and what sort of fit this career might 
have with your own life. Often parents and students think that the purpose of work experience is to assist you to obtain 
part time work, but this seriously undervalues work experience as a program to help explore, develop, and refine your 
career aspirations. 

Students are encouraged to find their own placement as employers support the initiative a student displays in seeking 

this individual experience. I have many contacts in the Career Office and students who are struggling in finding a     

placement are asked to seek my assistance. 

Students have been given the paper work and information booklets to take to employers to get completed. In each pack 

there is a Workplace Guide for Parents and Carers. Please take time to read through the information so that you         

understand the responsibilities of all parties involved. Please also ensure that employers are given their guide and      

additional information on how the employer section is to be completed. 

The experience should be organised for the week, beginning  Monday 24
th
 of June and concluding Friday 28

th
 of June. 

Parent / student information and signatures are also required on the forms. It is important that you complete all required 

information so that students can be provided support where needed in the workplace. 

Completed paperwork should be submitted by Monday 3rd of June to Mr Cattle in the Careers Office. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions you may have. 

Mr Cattle 

Careers adviser  

Warrawong High School 

Peter.cattle@det.nsw.edu.au 

YEAR 11 NEWS 

Year 11 have had a busy start to the Term and have 

been working hard in their subject areas. I encourage all 

students to ensure they are using their time wisely and 

taking a committed approach to their learning. 

 A Team of students have created a committee and 

worked with me to select and design their Senior Jackets. 

This team has attended meetings and worked together to 

create a Jacket that suits their needs while also ensuring 

it fits in with Warrawong High Schools new uniform. We 

have had the design approved by the School and are 

awaiting sizing samples to be sent out so we can start 

placing orders. More information on the ordering process 

and costs will be sent home with the students.  

The Geography class are attending a Field work excur-

sion next week and we look forward to hearing about their 

day out at Minnamurra River. 

Mrs Bell 
Year 11 Year Advisor 

YEAR 7 NEWS 

Year 7 have experienced an exciting start to the term as 

the Year 7 camp quickly approaches! Students         

attending should have already paid a deposit, and 

should now be focusing on paying off the remainder 

before the end of term. A shout to Mr Hughes for       

helping subsidise the Year 7 school camp! A reminder 

that the camp will be from Wednesday, August 14 to 

Friday, August 16. We are all incredibly excited! 

A select group of girls are involved in a program          

delivered by Barnardos focusing on emotional            

intelligence and holistic wellbeing. We look forward to 

hearing the feedback from the group as we may decide 

to deliver this to another select group of students.  

A reminder that students should be striving to achieve 5 

Positive Incidents in order to receive an invitation to the 

Term Two incentive excursion. We all had a great time 

at the Easter Show and we look forward to our next fun 

day out! 

Mr Costello  

Year 7 Year Advisor 

mailto:Peter.cattle@det.nsw.edu.au
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YEAR 9 CAMP 

Our Year 9 campers arrived at Camp Wombaroo this term for 3 

days and 2 nights of fun. 

Day 1 of camp included initiative games, the big swing and     

canoeing. Our students even set the table for lunch and dinner 

for our team, so parents, it is possible to get them helping around 

the house!  

All students came together at night time for some challenging 

minute to win it games and finished with our daily circle debrief 

where each student outlined a positive thing about their day, one 

thing they are grateful for and something or someone they are 

proud of.  

Day 2 of consisted of a bush walk to see Mt Jellore and some 

challenging initiate games that tested our students team work, 

leadership and persistence. Next they conquered their fear of 

heights on the high ropes course and lastly, our teams attempted 

to build a raft using barrels, wooden logs and rope. Unfortunately 

most broke once entering the water. The night time activities   

consisted of a night walk to find some local animals and toasted 

marshmallows on the camp fire.  

Day 3 consisted of a beautiful sunrise with the lovely sounds of 

an air horn as a wake up call. The day consisted of a tree climb 

and some archery shooting. Alex p was clearly our best shooter 

with three bulls eyes!! What an awesome three days spent     

together away from school. Friendships were formed and positive 

vibes were shared by all.  

Thank you to everyone who supported our Bunnings fundraiser 

and Krispy Kreme drive. Without your support, our students who 

not have been able to attend this amazing experience.  

NOTICE OF HEAD LICE 

We suspect that nits/head lice are present in the hair of some  
students within our school.  

Please check your child’s hair for nits/lice tonight using the    
methods recommended in information from NSW Health (http://
www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/
treatment.aspx).  If you find any eggs or lice please commence 
treatment as recommended. 

Further information on head lice is available on the NSW Health 
website (details above) or through the Department’s website at 
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentsupport/studenthealth/
conditions/headlice/index.php.  

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/treatment.aspx
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentsupport/studenthealth/conditions/headlice/index.php
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentsupport/studenthealth/conditions/headlice/index.php
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PERMACULTURE NEWS 

Permaculture Immersion Day on Friday, 17th May!  7.4 had the opportunity to spend the afternoon in our high 

school’s amazing Living Classroom. They had the opportunity to learn about where their food came from, feed and 

pick fruit from the trees, made and cooked their own cheese and spinach triangles, and had a tour of Green Connects           

sustainable farm. 
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DIGGING THE NO DIG 

Another term has started and students from the IEC are back out in the garden where they have been busy planting 

vegetables in the No Dig vegetable beds, feeding the fruit trees and “chopping and dropping”.  This term classes 1D, 

2C, 3DC and 3R have been working hard and having fun growing food and maintaining the school Permaculture        

garden. This term we have students from Syria, Lebanon, Thailand, Vietnam, China, The Philippines, Burundi, Kenya, 

Uganda, Democratic Republic of the Congo, Ethiopia, Sudan, Iraq, and Japan all working together to help make our 

school garden flourish. Twenty-eight of the students will graduate at the end of this term and will be going to different 

high schools in Wollongong. We would like to thank them for all their hard work in the garden while they have been at 

WHS and the IEC. 
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OUR CLASS EXCURSION TO THE AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL MARITIME MUSEUM 

On Wednesday, April 10th, IEC Class 4L went to Sydney to visit the Maritime Museum. The reason why we decided to 

visit the museum was because we were learning about the First Fleet in History and we were curious about what life 

was like on a ship and the equipment used. Everyone was super excited and thrilled to learn something new.  

First, we met at Wollongong station to catch the train and arrived about 9:30 at Town Hall station. We were early so we 

decided to walk through the beautiful Queen Victoria building and look at the giant Royal Clock which was really unique. 

At the Maritime Museum we were greeted by the tour guide who was an amazing and helpful person. He took us to a 

sailing ship named James Craig, a 19th century 3-masted barque, which was pretty huge, and we were fortunate to see 

The Endeavour sail out of the harbour. While we were on board the ship we learned about the parts of the ship such as 

stern, (the back of the boat), bow, (the front), galley, (the kitchen) etc. and we were shown a bag of artefacts connected 

with shipping. 

After we left the James Craig we explored a submarine and destroyer. The companion way on the submarine was really 

narrow which meant we had to go in backwards and walk through in single file. We learned how the submariners slept in 

a really tiny space; unfortunately, life on board could be a real struggle for people who are tall. 

After lunch at Darling Harbour, we took the ferry to Circular Quay and enjoyed the amazing harbour views. When we 

arrived in Circular Quay, Grace realised she’d left her back pack on board but luckily Ms Benham rushed in an heroic 

way and was able to stop the ferry leaving while she retrieved her bag! 

Walking around Circular Quay we saw some Aboriginal musicians doing an amazing performance and we were able to 

have some photos taken with them. 

Finally, we had to go back home. Everyone got home safe and sound but we were all sad that the day was over and are 

hoping there will be another excursion. 

Chanrasmey Chea, WIEC, Class 4L. 
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Our Supporters: 

 

WHS:  127 Cowper Street, Warrawong.  PO Box 105  Warrawong  NSW  2502 

Community News: 

 

 

WOLLONGONG JUNIOR CHESS CLUB 
 

JNR CHESS TOURNAMENT 
2019 AUTUMN SUNDAY  

(Under 18 Year Olds) 
  

7 ROUND SWISS 
 

WHEN:  Sunday 26-May-2019 (10:00am to 4:00pm) 
 

WHERE:  FAIRY MEADOW COMMUNITY CENTRE - KEIRA 
ROOM 

Guest Park - Crn Cambridge Ave and 
Princess Hwy Fairy Meadow 

(Opposite Woolworth) 
  

Trophy Prizes:  1st, 2nd, 3rd + Age Groups 
 

Games will be rated by NSWJCL 
 

Results will influence qualification to  
NSWJCL Country Championship 

 
Entry Fee: $10 

 
Lunch:  Players should bring their own lunch and refreshments. 

 
Arbiter and Information:  JOHN MAZZIERI 

Phone:  (02) 4283 3080 
e-mail:  mazzieri@exemail.com.au 

WOLLONGONG JNR CHESS CLUB 
meets Thursdays 4:00-6:00pm (not school hols) 

Fairy Meadow Community Centre 
 

Future SUNDAY TOURNAMENTS 
26-May AUTUMN Sunday 
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